
 

Tabor Rosters for December 13 
Senior Warden:    David Pech 
General Prayer:       Raelene Falland 
Flowers & Cleaning:   Chris Bartsch, Michelle Schulz 
Morning Coffee: Ros Samain, Alyson Nicolai 
Yard Cleaning:     Nathan Semmler, Kym Schulz 
Money Counting:      Chris Bartsch 
   
Bethany Rosters for December 13 
Ushers/Greeters:   William & Sue Wood, Dennis & Chris Canute 
   Brian & Sandra Downes, Peter & Wendy Noack       
Lawns and Grounds:   Sam Dahlitz 
Flowers:      Pauline Lindner 
Prayer:     Janelle Miegel 
 

Pastor David Gogoll, Box 115, Tanunda, 5352. Telephone: O418 632 006                      
email: davidgogoll@bigpond.com 

Christian Community Hub, Libby Schwartz   & The GOoD Seed Bookshop  
Telephone: 8563 3748 (w) email: cchubtan@gmail.com 

Libby’s mobile 0400 390431     
Bulletin notices email: bethanytanunda@gmail.com by 2:00 pm Wednesday 

Young Life Camp SA, Camp Kedron, Barmera. January 7 - 10, 2021.           
Cost $260 including transport. Water sports, archery tag and much more.          
Registrations are now open for students in years 8 - 12 in 2021.                        
Places are limited so register now to secure your spot.                                        
younglife.org.au/summercamp     Want to volunteer on camp or need more info?                                                              
Contact us Sophie 0479 095 346 or sophie@younglife.org.au  

    Sunday December 6, 2020                                          The Second Sunday of Advent  

 
 

 WELCOME  We’re meeting together as God’s children. God takes pleasure in our 
pleasure at being together. If you are visiting today, thanks for coming.  
 

PSALM 85 
R: Our Lord, you’ve blessed your land 
L: and made all go well for your chosen people. 
R: You’ve forgiven the sin 
L: and taken away the guilt of your people. 
R: I’ll listen to you, Lord God, 
L: because you promise peace to those who are faithful and not foolish. 
R: You’re ready to rescue everyone who worships you, 
L: so you’ll live with us in all of your glory. 
R: Love and loyalty will come together; 
L: goodness and peace will unite. 
 
PRAYER 
Merciful God, 
you sent your messengers to preach repentance 
and prepare the way for our salvation. 
Turn us away from our sins, 
so we greet our coming redeemer, 
Jesus Christ, with joy. 
For he lives 
with the Father and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and forever.Amen.  
          

READINGS 
 Isaiah 40:1-11 Prepare the way of the Lord 
  2 Peter 3:8-15a The day of the Lord  
   Mark 1:1-8 John the Baptist prepares the way 

 
HYMNS   B:  732, 13, 1, 286, 844, 875 
   T: 732, 13, 1, 286, 844, 875 
    B: Songs 
 

THEME   The beginning of the good news 
 

CHAT  How can we be the beginning of the good news? 
 
 

BLESS OTHERS You’ve been baptised with the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
 
 

Services next Sunday -  December 13  
 

 Bethany   8:30 am  
  Tabor       9:45 am  
 Bethany  11:00am  

 



 

Bethany / Tabor Members' Care:  If you or someone you know has a need and would 
like someone to visit or phone, a DVD of the service, prayer, or some other help, 
please speak to Dennis Canute, Raelene Falland, Kay Kleemann, Geoff Nicolai, Trevor 
Ratsch, Anne Schmidt or Daph Schmidt.  

 

WE REMEMBER IN PRAYER  
 the sick Janice Dahlitz, Matthew  Roesler, Dudley Kelly, Coral  Kennett, Michelle 
  Schulz, Emma  Habermann, Tim Kroehn,  Marlene Baraglia, Ev Schutz,  
  Kevin Bartsch 
   mission The Hub, GOoD Seed, Grow love garden, Young Life, Schools, PCWs,  
    & unity LCC, TLH, Barossa Village, Bible Society, Godly Play, Parish Prayer and  
  Retreat ministry,  German Services, Nathan & Stacey,  BCCM Sandakan 
   families David & Cheryle Pech, Bradley 
  Stuart & Charlee Pech, Oliver, Hudson 
  James & Jo Hage, Zarah, Lydia, Jayden 
  John & Gemma Harris, James, Bodhi 
 
    

   HAPPENING THIS WEEK.  
 Monday Inspired writing at the Hub 10:00 am 
     Tuesday KYB at the Hub 9:30 am 
   Ballet for Adults at Hub 2:00 pm 
 Wednesday Bible Study at the Hub - All welcome 9:00 am 
  Prayer Time at the Hub - All welcome 10:15 am 
  Art with Amy at the Hub 10:30 am 
  Yoga at the Hub 2:00 pm 
 Thursday Grow Love Garden, Magnolia Road 8:30 am 
  My Time at the Hub 9.30 am 
 Friday Men’s Matters at the Hub  9:30 am 
 
BETHANY CONSTITUTION VOTING SLIP - At the congregation meeting held on 29th 
November, unfortunately we did not get the required quorum to pass the                  
Constitution.  Instead, this item was deferred and it was approved by the congregation 
that the deferred method of voting be held via paper and electronic communication 
methods as soon as possible.  As such, voting slips are now available for voting. 
Please check your pigeon holes and your email inbox.  Extra copies will also be     
available at the Bethany Church and The Hub.  If anyone isn’t on our email distribution 
list and would like a copy of the voting slip emailed to them, please email Libby 
at elizabethschwartz72@gmail.com.  The deadline for responses is 27th December 
2020.  We need as many responses as possible, as we still need to meet the quorum 
requirements for this method of voting.  Thank you from the Bethany Church Council  
   
Safe Church Training - Childsafe, Keeping people safe etc 
Many members may take the opportunity to complete their training online over the 
Christmas break. All registrations will need to be completed prior to 20/12/2020  in   
order to receive the relevant enrolment codes and access to their training. 
This includes for those who completed training in 2017 and are eligible to complete the 
refresher prior to 31

st
 December 2020. 

After January 10 2021, processing will recommence and those who registered during 
the break will receive access to the training at this time. Contact the SA District for   
further information.                                       

Please pick up your ordered Christmas Tree from the Hub carpark on       
Saturday December 12  at 9:30 am. 
 
 

The GOoDSeed Bookshop has 2021 diaries available for $12. 
Coming in November new devotional ‘Time out for travellers’ Please pre order        
at the shop to avoid missing out. 
 
Half Price Sale commencing Monday November 30 at the Great Revival Shop,     
Kavel  Arcade, Murray Street, Tanunda. Open Monday  - Friday 9:30 am - 4pm and 
Saturday 11am - 4pm 
 
A CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION on Sunday December 13, 2:00pm at SM Hall Kapunda 
Join us for one hour of uplifting Christmas music as KaDenCe and associated artists    
present a collection of much loved favourites for the festive season. To register phone     
Marilynn on 8562 8658, or email your request to spendiff49@bigpond.com providing 
names and contact details of people wishing to attend. Free entry 

*Barossa CLW '21 Camp Director Applications Open. Do you love serving God 
through camping ministry? Do you love working with young people? We’d love to hear 
from you! Blueprint Ministries is looking for passionate people interested in serving as a 
Camp Director for our week long Barossa zone Christian Life Week camp for young   
people in year 7-12, held in July 2021. In this role you will be working closely with the 
Blueprint Ministries Team and other directors and coordinators to administer and oversee 
the planning and running of the camp program. Interested? Download the application 
form here: https://lca.box.com/s/ox0lpjikqqpwtxalfuxmwtsv4lnojs7w                              
Applications close January 3, 2021 

 

 

 

 

Sprocket Rockets a social cycling group invite you to join them on a ride 
to various coffee shops in the Barossa..  Meet in the Langmeil carpark on 
Thursdays at 9:30 am.  Even if you don’t like riding, join us for a chat and 
coffee at 10:30.   
All welcome.  Contact Andy 0422 407062 for more information. 
 

Bethany/Tabor website and app  The web address is www.bethanytabor.org and the 
app is found at “Churchcentral” This might be important for people who can’t join us for 
Sunday services.  Please let us know if we can help you in any way 
 

Lutheran Community Care Christmas Hamper Appeal.                                        
ALL ITEMS NEED TO BE DELIVERED BY TODAY DECEMBER 6 to church          
or December 7 to the LCC Office in Nuriootpa.                                                                
We’ve been particularly asked to supply long life custard and milo 

mailto:elizabethschwartz72@gmail.com

